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SUNDAY 
11:00am Morning worship 
       (Holy Communion - first Sunday) 
       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday) 
  (regular service - other Sundays) 
 
11:00am Adventurers        
12:30pm Church Meeting (as announced - see diary) 
 

 

MONDAY 
2:15pm Friendship Club (once monthly - see diary) 
 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Anchor Boys (5-8 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Junior Section (8-11 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Company Section (11-15 years)  
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Seniors (15-18 years) 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 
9:45am - 11:30am  Joint Bible Study at 
    Lancaster Road URC 
    (every other week - see diary) 
 

 

FRIDAY 
5:00pm - 6:15pm  Rainbows (5-7 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  Brownies (7-10 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Guides (10-14 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Rangers (14-20 years) 
 

 

VARIOUS DAYS 
8:00pm Elders Meeting (as announced - see diary) 

CHRIST CHURCH WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 



MINISTERôS LETTER SEPTEMBER 2015 

ñChurch growth is rubbish...ò 
... Declares Michael Harvey, and he clearly enjoys the 
collective intake of breath by his audience. The man behind 
Back to Church Sunday and author of the book Unlocking 
the Growth has the gift to rattle people. He likes to entertain 
and exaggerate as he speaks; to drive his point home. 
 
Harvey is passionate in his belief that all Christians are 
called to plant and water for God but that church growth itself 
is Godôs business (see 1 Cor. 3:5-7). He reminds churches 
that we have lost the plot in thinking that it is up to us to get 
óbums on seats.ô In our concern over how to increase 
numbers we are neglecting our real calling; to plant and to 
water.  
 
But is that then not happening, in our churches where 
everyone is welcome? 
'Not necessarily,ô replies Harvey without hesitation.  
Being a welcoming church is not enough and it actually 
leaves us blinkered. Our welcome has to be taken across the 
threshold of our buildings. People need to be actively invited 
on a personal level, before they set foot in church. Personal 
invitation; that is what planting is all about. 
 
So: invite a friend to come to church!  
But it is not that simple, is it? What if they say ónoô? What if 
they ask us difficult questions to which we do not know the 
answers? Or worse; what if they do say óyes?ô Are we happy 
to introduce our friends to our church family? Or will they just 
embarrass us? 
 
Our fear of ówhat ifô (ultimately our fear of rejection) prevents 
us from being invitational people. But God tells us again and 
again: óDo not fearé for I am with you!ô (Gen. 26:24, Isa 



MINISTERôS LETTER SEPTEMBER 2015 cont... 

41:10, Jer. 1:8, 42:11, Zeph. 3:16-17, to name but a few 
places.) You see, God is already at work outside our church 
buildings, preparing the people who are waiting to be invited. 
He calls us to plant, to water, to simply invite. Thatôs all we 
need to do. The óyesô or the ónoô in answer to the question is 
Godôs. We do not need to worry about that part.  
 
Of course we may hear many ónoôsô before we get a óyes.ô It 
is to be expected. Successful athletes are well familiar with 
the concept of having to try hundreds of times before hitting 
success. The worldôs most celebrated minds are used to the 
idea. And Jesus himself knew all about rejection! What are 
we thinking when we believe we should not have to face 
rejection? Harvey challenges us: if we have not been 
rejected recently [for the sake of Godôs Kingdom] are we 
even óin the game?ô  
 
Success in church has nothing to do with numbers or 
statistics. It is about moving back to faithfulness. It happens 
when one person is inviting another person to come to 
church, no matter what the answer... and again and again.  
 
We are about to enter the perfect season of the year to invite 
a friend to church. There are celebrations for harvest; special 
Sundays when uniformed organisations renew promises; 
anniversaries; Remembrance Sunday;  Advent and 
Christmas. The opportunities are plenty! Go on... invite 
someone to church this autumn and be surprised about what 
God is doing.  
 
Yours in Christ, 

Henriette  



NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 

Members will be saddened to learn of the death of June 
Page on 2nd August. June was active in the Guide 
movement at Lancaster Road URC for many years and also 
helped recently with the Brownies at Christ Church. Her 
husband Brian has played the organ many times at Christ 
Church for services and Lunchtime @ Christ Church. Our 
thoughts and prayers are with her father Rudolph, husband 
Brian and children Melanie and Andrew. A memorial service 
was held at Lancaster Road URC on 12th August. 
 
Glennis Boxer recently celebrated her 80th birthday. Happy 
birthday Glennis! 
 
It was lovely to see Ena Little recently and we continue to 
wish her well. 
 
Rev Hazel Day was recently in Chase Farm Hospital for a 
short time but is now out again. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers and 
caring. 

Christ Church URC aims to provide through its worship, 
work, witness and mission an effective contribution to the 
spiritual and social welfare of the Church family and the 

wider community. 

MISSION STATEMENT 

A big thank you to all those who helped with our collecting for 
Christian Aid this year. A grand total of Ã609.86 was raised. 

CHRISTIAN AID WEEK 



òEnter to worship, depart to serveó 

CHRIST CHURCH MOTTO 

ELDERS NOMINATIONS 

Nominations are invited for church members to serve Christ 
Church as Elders for 2016. 
 
Forms may be obtained from the Church Secretary, Stephen 
Gilburt, and should be returned signed to the minister or 
Secretary no later than Sunday 25th October. 
 
The election will take place at the following Church Meeting 
which has been provisionally arranged for Sunday 1st 
November. 

Stephen Gilburt 

CONTACTING THE MINISTER 

From September, Henriette can be found in the three 
churches between 10:00am and 12:00pm on the following 
days each week: 
 
Wednesday: Bush Hill Park URC 
Thursday: Christ Church URC (knock loudly on the side door 
by Christ Church Close) 
Friday: Lancaster Road URC 
 
You are welcome to come and see her on any of these days. 
 
If you would like to get in touch with Henriette outside of 
these times, she can also be contacted by email on 
henriettewentinknl@gmail.com or phone on 020 8366 1284. 
Please note that Henrietteôs day off is Tuesday. 



Forthcoming meetings of the Friendship Club will take 
place as follows, at 2:15pm in the Christ Church Hall. 

 
Monday 21st September 

Silk painting - Rosemary Randall 
 

Monday 19th October 
Cruising is cool - Jim Holliday 

 
There will also be tea, cakes and a chance for a natter at 
the meetings! Everyone is very welcome. Further future 

dates will be announced in due course. 
 

óThe Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you goô 

 
For more information please contact  
Sylvia Coombs on 020 8363 3543. 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB AUTUMN 2015 

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

At our Harvest Festival on 20th September we are asked to 
bring gifts of food to church as a sign of our thankfulness to 
God for the many ways in which be provides us with food. 
These will be sent to the Christian Action Housing 
Association, which for many years has been helping needy 
people in Enfield, particularly young homeless people. Items 
gratefully received include non-perishable, non-meat 
products, pasta, tins (beans/soup/vegetables/pulses), rice, 
tea, coffee, biscuits with a long shelf life. 
 
The loose offering at the service will be sent to Sight Savers 
International. They work with partners in over 30 developing 
countries. The money collected will transform lives! 



FRIENDSHIP CLUB UPDATE 

In and out with the Friendship Club this summer 
On 21st June four of us from the Friendship Club went on a 
coach outing to the city of Cambridge. We spent the morning 
strolling round the colleges with their stunning architecture 
and steeped in history, and also had time to visit the market 
and find a very nice 
coffee shop. After this 
we were taken to 
board the riverboat 
óGeorginaô for a 
leisurely cruise along 
the River Cam whilst 
enjoying a delicious 
fish and chip lunch.  
This gave us an 
opportunity to see 
Cambridge from a 
different point of view. 
Olive, Audrey, Jean and I enjoyed a nice relaxing day with 
plenty of time to chat over lunch with Jim and Mavis from 
Lancaster Road URC. 
 
Rev Ray Adams, who has helped us so much as our interim 
moderator and in our search for Henriette, was our speaker 
in July. He gave a very interesting talk with lots of good 
pictures about the beautiful island of Taiwan where he and 
his family served as missionaries for a number of years.  
Amongst many other things we learnt that Taiwan had 
formerly been called Formosa, which literally means 
óbeautiful islandô. Ray taught church music at Tainan 
Theological College. We were very happy to welcome Rayôs 
wife Mandy, and Henriette to this meeting. 
 
In August we celebrated with a wonderful summer tea - even 



the weather felt like summer! We were pleased to welcome 
some of the folk who have helped us this year by speaking 
at out meetings, including Peter Williams and his wife 
Audrey, Stephen Gilburt and Brenda Brown, one of our 
members as well as a speaker. Those unable to come sent 
us their best wishes instead. Our tea was organised, 
prepared and served by Pamela and David Fisher and 
Philip Taylor and we would like to say a very big óThank 
youô to them for all the planning and hard work that they 
put into this event. Most of us sitting down to tea were 
ladies, and we did enjoyed seeing the men working hard in 
the kitchen and waiting at table! It was a real treat. 

Sylvia Coombs 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB UPDATE continued... 

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 

Our Treasurer would be very pleased to receive contributions 
towards the cost of producing the Christ Church newsletter. 
 
Please pick up a donation envelope from the back of the 
church and put it in the collection bag or send it to our 
Treasurer, David Fisher, at 40B Chase Green Avenue, 
Enfield, EN2 8EB. Please mark your donation as a 
newsletter contribution. 
 
Suggested contribution is Ã12.00, or Ã15.00 if you receive 
the newsletter by post (to cover the additional cost of 
envelopes and stamps). 
 
Your contribution can be Gift Aided if you are a UK tax payer 
- just write your number from the freewill offering envelope or 
add your name and address to the back of the envelope. 



VISIT TO RON AND LILY SMITH 

A group of friends from Christ Church travelled to Towcester 
on Wednesday 1st July to visit Ron and Lily Smith in their 
new home, meet members of their family and join them for 
lunch. We had a very enjoyable day together. 

Stephen Gilburt 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO GLENNIS BOXER 

Glennis recently celebrated her 80th birthday and a number 
of friends from Christ Church were able to join her and 
Deborah for a lunch at The Moon Under Water on Sunday 
12th July. 

Stephen Gilburt 





WELCOMING HENRIETTE WENTINK 

On Saturday 11th July at Bush Hill Park URC, Henriette 
Wentink was ordained and inducted to serve as minister of 
Bush Hill Park, Christ Church and Lancaster Road United 
Reformed Churches. Members from many local churches as 
well as her sending church were present and took part in the 
service. She was supported by many members of her family 
and friends on this very happy day. 
 
Her first service was at Christ Church the next day, when her 
family and friends were also able to join us. 

Stephen Gilburt 



WELCOMING HENRIETTE WENTINK continued... 



BB SUMMER PROGRAMME 

For the last few weeks of the BB session, the boys took part 
in a variety of activities on Monday nights as part of the 
summer programme. 
 
On Monday 22nd June, the Company Section joined with the 
10th Enfield to do a rope assault course over water at 
Lambourne End Outdoor Centre. 
 
The following week, the Anchor Boys and Junior Section 
enjoyed an evening of team games and other activities on 
Chase Green, and following that the Company Section 
ventured to the same location for some outdoor football. 
 
On 6th July, the Company Section once again joined with the 
10th Enfield for a trip to Phasels Wood Activity Centre, where 
they did Aeroball and rifle shooting. 
 
For our final meeting of the session, we held a summer BBQ 
for all sections, plus parents and friends. Due to bad weather 
that day the BBQ was held in the Church Hall. It was lovely 
to see so many people there and we were especially pleased 
to welcome Rev Henriette Wentink, who will be our new 
Company Chaplain. The new BB session will start on 
Monday 7th September - not long to go now! 



BB SUMMER PROGRAMME continued... 



BB TRIP TO THORPE PARK 

On Saturday 4th July, six members of the 3rd Enfield's 
Company Section went on a trip to Thorpe Park theme park 
in Surrey. The boys spent the day going around the park, 
going on rides such as Swarm, Stealth, Nemesis Inferno, 
Colossus, Tidal Wave and more. A great day was had by all! 

BB JUNIORS WEEKEND CAMP 

From Friday 10th to Sunday 12th July, members of the 3rd 
Enfield's Junior Section joined with others from Enfield and 
Inner North London Battalions for the Enfield Battalion Junior 
Section Weekend Camp. 
 
The camp took place on the 10th Enfield's campsite at 
Felden Lodge (BB Headquarters) near Hemel Hempstead. 
Throughout the weekend the boys and girls got the chance 


